

TOWN OF UXBRIDGE Board of Health 21 South Main Street Uxbridge, MA 01569-1851 508-278-8604 Board.Health@uxbridge-ma.gov

Received by Uxbridge Town Clerk

Minutes of the Uxbridge Board of Health meeting held on Wednesday, November 15, 2017 in Selectmen's Meeting Room, 21 South Main Street, at 6:00 PM

Present: Chairman Michael Morrissette, Vice Chair, Dr. David Tapscott, Member, Dr. Joann Lindenmayer

Also present, Kristin Black, Health Agent and Denise Delannoy, Admin. Asst. and Sara Darlagiannis, Public Health Emergency Planner

Meeting to order: The time being 6:03 pm and the meeting duly posted with a quorum present Chairman Morrissette called the meeting to order.

New Business:

Sara Darlagiannis, explanation of staff assemble list, all hazards events and, emergency dispensing site orientation that will include explanations at each station.

A staff assemble drill, was conducted tonight and was signed by all Board members and Health Agent, Kristin Black.

6:20 Curbside Hauler Regulation revisions, Chairman Morrisette opened the public hearing.

Kristin Black focused on the reasoning behind the proposed changes to our curbside hauler regulations. The new regulations will make the curbside haulers responsible to institute new requirements to the generators of solid waste and recyclables.

Motion, David Tapscott to continue the hearing for proposed changes to Curbside Hauler Regulations until our next meeting. Seconded, Joann Lindenmayer. The vote was unanimous.

Resident's concerns:

Soils Importation at South Street and Millville Rd.

Wendy Timmons, questions regarding soils importation and any new information.

Chairman Morrissette advises that we are unable to speak to this at this time.

Kristin Black continued that we have been in contact with DEP recently. MA DEP is currently coordinating with the South Street project on a penalties phase.

Minutes of the Uxbridge Board of Health meeting held on Wednesday, November 15, 2017 in Selectmen's Meeting Room, 21 South Main Street, at 6:00 PM

Hazardous Waste Days,

Mr. Berkowitz, curb side hauler, Berkowitz Trucking, came forward with additional information on ways for the Board of Health to earn DEP credits. Hazardous waste days will help to earn DEP credits. NEDT in Sutton, Blackstone Valley Recycling Center and Berkowitz Trucking help with low cost removal of hazardous waste on hazardous waste days.

Old Business:

9 Balm of Life Spring Road, investigation of complaint from Conservation Commission, site visit scheduled for November 30, 2017 at 10 am.

Kristin Black updated the Board and invited those Board Members available to join the site visit as well as Larry Lench, Zoning Enforcement (unregistered cars) and the DEP Strike Force.

Andrew Gorman, Conservation, speaks to the inclusion of the Strike Force involvement.

MAHB Training,

Kristin and Dr. Tapscott attended the program which covered many interesting topics and free online trainings. It was a great orientation for new Board members.

Well testing Mountain View Road,

Dr. Tapscott updated the Board on the DEP proposed well testing's in that area.

Recycling and Sustainability Committee,

Dr. Tapscott updated the Board on their last meeting which included endorsement of the BOH regarding the Curbside Hauler Regulation changes proposed. We worked on a survey addressing status of the community's use of trash recycling services that are currently available to them. The Town Clerk has agreed to enclose the one double sided survey with the census. We will use the grant monies received from the small skills initiative to pay for the mailing.

Motion: Dr. Joann Lindenmayer to approve the Recycling and Sustainability Committee Survey. **Seconded**, Dr. Tapscott. The vote was unanimous.

Motion: Dr. Lindenmayer to use the small scale initiative grant monies up to \$600.00 for mailing the surveys. **Seconded**, Dr. Tapscott. The vote was unanimous.

Minutes:

6/21/17 – Motion, Dr. Tapscott to approve the minutes of the Board Hearing and meeting of 6/21/17. Seconded, Michael Morrisette. The vote was unanimous.

8/16/2017 – Motion, Dr. Lindenmayer to approve the minutes of 8/16/2017. Seconded, Dr. Tapscott. The vote was unanimous

Minutes of the Uxbridge Board of Health meeting held on Wednesday, November 15, 2017 in Selectmen's Meeting Room, 21 South Main Street, at 6:00 PM

8/21/2017 - Motion, Dr. Lindenmayer to approve the minutes of 8/21/2017. Seconded, Dr. Tapscott. The vote was unanimous.

9/20/2017 – Motion, Dr. Lindenmayer to approve the minutes of the public hearing and meeting. 9/20/17. **Seconded**, Dr. Tapscott. The vote was unanimous.

10/25/2017 – Motion, Dr. Lindenmayer to approve the minutes of 10/25/2017. Seconded, Dr. Tapscott. The vote was unanimous.

3/8/17 – Motion, Dr. Tapscott to approve the minutes of 3/8/2017. Seconded, Chairman Morrissette. The vote was unanimous.

3/29/2017 – Motion, Michael Morrissette, to accept minutes of 3/29/2017 held in the Fire Dept. meeting room (not videotaped). Both members James Smith and Jonathan Neitz have since left the Board. Michael Morrissette is the soul signatory.

Kristin Black, advises the Board that the PHEP Coalition has contacted her requesting a letter be drafted to name a representative to the PHEP coalition.

Motion, Michael Morrissette to appoint Dr. Lindenmayer as our representative to the PHEP coalition. **Seconded**, Dr. Tapscott. The vote was unanimous.

Adjournment: Motion, Dr. Tapscott to adjourn tonight's meeting. Seconded, Dr. Lindenmayer. The vote was unanimous.

Respectfully submitted, Denise Delannoy, Administrative Assistant

Michael Morrissette, Chairman

Dr. David Tapscott, Více Chairman

Sign in sheet attached.



Uxbridge Town Hall 21 South Main Street, Room 204 Uxbridge, MA 01569 508-278-8600 x8 p 508-278-8604 f

TOWN OF UXBRIDGE BOARD OF HEALTH

///ऽ/// Sign-In Sheet

	NAME (please PRINT)	ADDRESS
1.	Jana Danagannis	le Sabaj Way Drolley MA-01577
2.	Tim Rice	
3.	Wendy Timm	870 Quaky St.
4.	Danon Buren	
5.	Andrew Gurnan	
6.		
7.		
8.		
9.		
10.	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
11.		
12.		